

MOUNTAINEER REGIONAL SERVICE COMMITTEE OF NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS

PO BOX 2381

MORGANTOWN, WV 26502-2381

HELPLINE: 304-344-4442

800-766-4442

MRSCNA MINUTES

April 2, 2005

Those in attendance at the MRSCNA meeting on 4/02/2005:

Jesse D. –	AFASCNA ASR	Kay M. -	ASR MANA
Jack P. -	GTO ASR	Candie M. -	Secretary
Diane T. -	Treasurer	Sarah M. -	Convention Refreshment
Shayne M. -	Member	Rick W. -	Chair
Wes R.-	PI Chair	Rick S.-	RD
Kristina S. -	ASR ALT FANA	Andy H.-	ASR NANA
Rick B. -	Treasurer II	Michael M. -	Member
Trever N. -	ASR ALT NCWVASC	Bert J. -	Convention V. Chair
Bert J.-	Convention V. Chair	Jerry A.-	H&I Chair, ASR ALT NCWVASCNA

MRSCNA MINUTES

January 8, 2005

Rick W. opened the meeting with prayer. 12 Traditions were read by Jack P., and 12 Concepts were read by Trever N..

There were 7 voting members present.

REPORTS:

Secretary's Report- Candie M. read the minutes.

Treasurer's Report-

Income and Spending
1/1/2005 Through 3/31/2005

Category	Total
<u>Income Categories</u>	
Area and Group Donations	587.19
Total Income Categories	587.19
<u>Expense Categories</u>	
Administrative	1,155.89
Administrative; travel	28.00
Bank Charges	73.85
Mailings	42.45
Phoneline	982.64
RD travel	635.64
Regional meeting schedules	228.00
Secretary expenses	83.44
Total Expense Categories	3,229.91
Grand Total	2,642.72

Income and Spending
5/1/2004 Through 4/1/2005

Category	Total
<u>Income Categories</u>	
Area and Group Donations	852.31
Registration and merchandise	7,941.76
Total Income Categories	8,794.07
<u>Expense Categories</u>	
Administrative	1,590.08
Administrative; travel	53.75
Bank Charges	123.85
Bills	11.06
Convention cash change	400.00
Convention merchandise	2,464.00
Convention printing	165.90
Convention refreshments	200.00
Convention registration supplies	100.00
Literature	200.76
Mailings	42.45
Miscellaneous	48.93
Phoneline	2,861.77
Public information	332.00
RD travel	635.64

Regional meeting schedules	456.00
Secretary expenses	486.44
Taxes	125.00
Total Expense Categories	10,297.63
<hr/> Grand Total	<hr/> 1,503.56

Account Transactions
MRSCNA Bank Account
1/1/2005 Through 3/31/2005

Num	Date	Payee	Category	Amount	Running Balance
Opening Balance as of 1/1/2005					8,544.88
Month Ending 1/31/2005					
1671	1/7/2005	Verizon	phoneline	67.45	8,477.43
1672	1/7/2005	Capital radiotelephone	phoneline	69.96	8,477.43
1673	1/7/2005	MCI	phoneline	123.81	8,283.66
1674	1/9/2005	Rick S.	RD travel	35.64	8,248.02
1675	1/9/2005	Wes R.	mailings	42.45	8,205.57
1676	1/9/2005	Cedar Lakes	administrative	1,022.64	7,182.93
1677	1/9/2005	Candie Morgan	secretary expenses	83.44	7,099.49
1678	1/9/2005	Candie Morgan	administrative: lodging	95.25	7,004.24
1679	1/12/2005	Diane T.	administrative; travel	28.00	6,976.24
1680	1/18/2005	Color Craft Print	Regional meeting sch.	228.00	6,748.24
1681	1/18/2005	MCI	phoneline	106.13	6,642.11
1682	1/18/2005	Lloyd Hoff Holding Corp	phoneline	279.84	6,362.27
Total Monthly Ending 1/31/2005					
Month Ending 2/28/2005					
	2/7/2005		Area and Group Donations	587.19	6,949.46
1683	2/7/2005	Rick S.	RD travel : MARLCNA	600.00	6,349.46
1684	2/7/2005	verizon	phoneline	64.96	6,284.50
1685	2/7/2005	capitalradiotelephone	phoneline	71.38	6,213.12
void	2/7/2005	void	void check	0.00	6,213.12
1687	2/15/2005	Phil K.	administrative : po box fee	38.00	6,175.12
Total Month Ending 2/28/2005				187.15	
Month Ending 3/31/2005					
	3/31/2005	BB&T	Bank Charges : new checks	73.85	6,101.27
1689	3/29/2005	capital radiotelephone	phoneline	71.85	6,030.16
1690	3/29/2005	verizon	phoneline	64.56	5,965.60
1692	3/31/2005	verizon	phoneline	63.44	5,902.16
Total Month Ending 3/31/2005				272.96	
<hr/> Grand Total				<hr/> 2,642.72	<hr/> 5,902.16

RD Report-
MRSCNA
RD Report 4/2/05

Greeting Fellow Addicts,

I attended the Autonomy Zonal Forum at the Greater Philadelphia Regional Service Office (RSO) Saturday January 29, 2005. The meeting lasted from 12:30pm – 5:15pm all six regions in our zone were represented.

We decided that Sherry V. from there region of the Virginias and Carey from the C & P Region will keep virtual copies of the minutes and the hard copies will be kept at both the Greater Philadelphia RSO and the Free State Region RSO (in Baltimore). Their archivists for the zone will be Sherry V. and the forum secretary (which changes with every zonal forum).

We abandoned their plan to have a special care workshop. Instead, the primary topic of the January 2006 Zonal Forum will be the CAR report. There was a consensus that the AZF secretary (Sherry) should be notified of the date, time, and location of any regional care workshops so that addicts from other regions can attend if they want.

Each region was to share their challenges so we could discern our common problems, but it turned into regional reports. Common threads were that regions have GSR assemblies, what they are for, and details of how they are conducted, and the need for insurance – group insurance, event insurance and RSO insurance. Most meeting sites carry riders to cover after hours meetings at their facilities. Groups could offer to help cover that premium by adding \$5.00 or \$10.00 to the monthly rent. Other threads were lack of participation in service, misuse of funds, and how the phone lines operate. The Free State Region has a paid special worker position of web servant. The C & P Region reported that when funds were limited, the top priority of the groups was a regional meeting list.

The Free State Region has an inmate Correspondence Subcommittee, but it is currently inactive due to lack of participation. Greater Philly has a contact person for information on inmate correspondence.

The next AZF will be July 30,2005, noon to 4pm, location to be announced.

Cooper and I boit6h attended MARLCNA XXI in Lancaster, PA February 11-13, 2005. This was the off year (no CAR, no WSC) so there was an alternate year conference. Two members of the World Board were present- Craig World Board Vice- Chair and Muk new World Board member. Also present were Travis and Mike from the WSO. Friday night and first thing Saturday morning they gave a presentation on World Board Activities.

Saturday morning and Saturday afternoon we attended the following workshops:

- 1.) Infrastructure; Creating a Frame Work for Successful Service Delivery.

- 2.) There's No Place Like Home; Strengthening our groups.
- 3.) Leadership in NA: Putting the "trusted" in our servants is Everyone's Responsibility.
- 4.) Our Public Image: Ensuring They See What We See.

Some Facts: 1. The country of Iran has 26 areas and several hundred groups. NA in Iran received a trophy and an award from the government for being the most successful non-governmental organization of the year. 2. NAWS News and the NA way are now available by e-mail, called esubs. Go to na.org. click on the e drop down box and select "Electronic Subscriptions Log in, select your subscription and keep clicking Continue With Check Out. 3. You can join in the fellowship wide discussion of our at issue discussion topics: Infrastructure and Our Public Image by then going to the bulletin board at www.na.org/discussion-boards.html.

Infrastructure has been subdivided into Communication, Resources and Leadership. For all 3 subtopics, ask yourselves 1.) Why is it important? 2.) What's working with... 3.) What's not working with... 4.) What issues keep coming up? 5.) Some solutions could be / what could help improved? An additional question under leadership- How do we cultivate leadership?

Some questions to ask yourselves regarding Our Public Image: 1.) Just what is NA's image with the public? What is working? What is not? Does it reflect who and what we are? 2.) What can I do as a member to improve NA's public image? 3.) What can our local service committees (our infrastructure) do to improve NA's public image? 4.) What would you, if you were a professional think about the NA fellowship? 5.) What is the NA way and how does it present a positive public image? How do I practice these principles in all of my affairs?

For more details on all of this go to the web address above or find the December issue of NAWA News @ na.org.

- 5.) There will be worldwide workshops in Nashville, TN May 27-29 where the issue discussion topics, NAWS/World Board projects, and other services issues will be explored in depth. I have flyers for this. Call me @ 304/296-3198 and leave a message and I will send you one.
- 6.) Literature and other NA materials can be ordered through the online shopping cart@na.org. Your order will be shipped in less than 3 days.
- 7.) 22,000 addicts attended WCNA 30 in San Diego last year.
- 8.) There are several projects going on at the world levels. The main one is the Basic Text personal experience stories/ project. The workgroup is now soliciting stories and personal experience until December 2005. The solicitation was sent out with the April 2005 NA way.
- 9.) Another important project is a new PI Handbook. It will include in one book, information about how we relate to the public such as corrections, phonelines, outreach, public information, etc. The 1st section will be out for review and input for 90 days between May and July 2005. The 2nd section will be out for review and input for 90 days between September and November 2005. They

will then be included in the Conference Approval track for WSC 2006. Other sections will follow.

- 10.) WCNA-31 is in Honolulu September 1—4, 2005; WCNA-32 will be August 29- September 2, 2007 in San Antonio, Texas; and WCNA-33 will be in Barcelona, Spain August 20-23, 2009.
- 11.) The 2003-2004 Annual Report is out.
- 12.) NAWs was audited by a professional accounting firm and passed the audit.
- 13.) The Human Resources Panel's primary purpose is to facilitate a nomination selection process that is through and effective in meeting the needs of the WSC. These are the nominations for the World Board, The Humane Resource Panel and the WSC co-facilitators. The nominees are selected from the world pool and now nominations can also be made by regional service committees, zonal forums, and /or The World Board. You can be a member of the World Pool by sending in the WPIF (World Pool Information Forum) which can be downloaded from na.org.

Some other important dates:

August 1, 2005	Deadline for Regional Motions
August 1, 2005	Deadline for Self-Nominations
October 31, 2005	Deadline for Zonal Regional and Board Nominations
November 23, 2005	English CAR Available
January 23, 2005	Conference Approved Track Material Mailed
April 23-29, 2005	WSC

Website addresses:

Greater Phila. Region	naworks.org
Eastern PA Region	EPARNA.org
Region of the Virginias	na.org regional links
Chesapeake & Potomac Reg	CPRNA.org
Free State Region	Freestatena.org

RDA Report- Cooper gave a report. The secretary is sorry to report that she has lost that report and now the RDA cannot recollect the information in great detail.

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS:

Public Information Report-

Phone line Subcommittee Report-

Convention Subcommittee- 4-2-02005

Opened with Serenity prayer, Concepts, and Traditions. 18 members are present.

Chair was not present. Vice-chair, Bert J. chaired meeting and gave verbal report. We read the minutes of the last subcommittee. Those minutes are enclosed. Several members expressed concern that the last minutes were not in the last Regional report.

It was reported that the last sub-committee passed a motion: that only Dated merchandise be passed out to areas.

We passed out 100 flyers to each area for Spring Convention.

Refreshment report: Sara said supplies were ok, but needed \$100.

Merchandise report enclosed.

Merchandise:

Before we purchase any merchandise we need our tax ID form. It needs to be updated each year. Here's the form.

I went to Glens and ordered merchandise for our Spring Convention. We ordered a total of 247 pieces. The cost is \$1,692.80. We can pick them up April 27th. After we get the artwork, Glens will fax it to Sycan for the mugs (1 gross) 144 mugs.

The cost was \$598.20 last fall. It will be about the same this time. We need to decide on the cost of the left over merch. That I reported on in Jan.

We also need to decide on Spring prices. The cost to us is about the same as last time. I have a list of what's on the invoice. Thanks for letting me serve.

Patty G.

Merchandise Chair

P.S. Can Rick and I be assured that no one will be in our merch. Room? WE cannot be responsible for merch. Missing when that doors are left unlocked after we have closed.

Motions made

1. Motion to resend check only motion #1 of 4-2-05 Sub. Comm. Report – Motion failed

2. Motion that that flyers for the spring convention be distributed to the ASR's at the Jan. RSC meeting and flyers for the fall convention be distributed to the ASR's at the July RSC meeting.

Intent – That flyers be distributed to the areas several months in advance of the convention. For 10
Against 3 PASSED

3. Motion- Prices passed 10 for 1 against

4. Motion for Sharon to make speaker cd's each for speaker meetings \$5.00 including s&h. For 2 Against
10 FAILED

5. Motion

Pepsi: \$400.

(For Spring
Convention)

Flyers and schedules \$150

Reg. \$100

Ref. \$100

Total \$750

Intent: to carry the message. For 11 Against 0 PASSED

6. Motion for 05 Spring Convention only ask Roger to come as independent contract to sale tapes and can make donation to Region afterward this is only for this convention so we will have time to find another audio vender. PASSED

Sharon needs money for flier and programs for spring.

It was notes that areas and regions that ___ at convention must only be dates and presale and left over merchandise. (#6 chair report)

Old merchandise to be sold at next convention. To be rounded to next 1.00 above cost. Then divided up among areas. Question arose whether old motion to raise reserve for conv. To 3,000. or 3,500.. Treasurer thought this was 3,000 chair and v. chair thought it was \$3,500.

To place on next flier that we have 4 dorm rooms for total cost of each to be 69.96. This will hopefully help with reservations.

We are using 45 pictures. It was reported that we had no report on expenses paid by cash.

It was noted that we not activities for children and possibly babysitter.

Committee decided to take chair of meetings not to do question and answers on the dirty jokes. Open meeting will be in voc.II 6:30-7:30 Sat. p.m.

Rhonda resigned as refreshment chair and Shayne M. moved up.

Discussed \$25 dollar fee for campfire.

Chair is maker.

Fall Conv. – “It’s an inside job.”

Do artwork next regional.

V. Chair notes if Regional couldn’t do tapes then we would not have them.

Prices for merchandise	t-shirts	10.
	L “	12.
	Sm	15.
	hats	10.
	mugs	5.
	pictures	12.

Nominations:

Chair- Bert J.

V. Chair- Patty G.

Registration- Shayne M. Vice- Sharon F.

Refreshment- Sara M.

Merchandise- Rick Vice- Jesse D.

4/2/2005

Good afternoon everybody. I deeply apologize for not being able to be there but due to circumstances beyond my control I can’t. I will give you the best report I can.

In the last convention subcommittee meeting, we had a few motions.

1. Convention expenses to be paid with check only. Convention chair, vice chair or treasurer may cash check if necessary.
Intent: To be prudent. Passed.
2. To have Saturday speaker meeting in Dining Hall at Spring Convention 2005.
Intent: To be resourceful. Passed.
3. Motion to have \$2400 for mugs and shirts for merchandise.
Passed.
4. No loud activities after 12 midnight near sleeping rooms. Convention committee will make facilities available. Passed.
5. Jack S. to be DJ for two packages. Passed. We will have Roger Hoover from Sweet Songs as back up. **Jack S. agrees to be DJ for two packages and Mountaineer Motel and \$50 cash (\$161.12 for Mountaineer packages and \$50 cash with total being \$211.12). This would only exceed our allotted amount for DJ by \$11.12.)**
6. Merchandise sold by other areas or regions must be dated, presale merchandise or leftover merchandise (not vending merchandise).

The speakers for the spring convention have all been confirmed. Allen L. Friday speaker, Neal C. Saturday night speaker, and Patty M. Sunday morning speaker. Rick W. is our alternate.

I have reserved the rooms needed for officers and speakers.

I confirmed Cam from Newbrough Photography would be there Saturday morning at 11 a.m. to take our picture.

The response from Roger Hoover was: **We need to talk about it. Last time hardly made a profit for the 3 days because so few tapes were sold. Can’t do it anymore for 3 days invested and no**

money. So we need to find alternatives. I can bring a digital recorder and make CDs afterwards for people who want them and I am willing to do that. Just need to figure out how much shipping would be involved and how much the CDs would cost. That would just be a temporary fix until we could figure out something permanent. I don't think we could pay Roger anymore than we do without us losing a lot of money. Anyway, let me know.

I have to call Pepsi Monday to confirm the delivery of the Pepsi machine on May 6, cost not to exceed \$400.

I will have the programs and flyers printed before convention. I just need a check for that ASAP. (\$150)

This is all I can remember right now. If anybody has any questions, they call me during the meeting. Call my cell phone 304-320-7455 or home is 304-325-9803.

As far as nominations for next time, I am willing to be involved again maybe in the registration area, as I have never done that before. Wherever you all want me.

In Loving Service,
Sharon F.

Literature Subcommittee-

Finance Subcommittee-

P&A Subcommittee Report-

MRSCNA POLICY DOCUMENT UPDATE

Hello fellow policy junkies

I updated the P&A document with the new format as instructed. I also added a cover page and the Traditions and Concepts. Be nice to have a copy handy never know when they may come in handy.

The last policy motions I had were dated April 2003 so I'm figuring they may be newer ones that need to be inserted where they belong.

I am willing to continue working on this project and request someone with access to a set of minutes from April 2003 till now to check and inform me of the changes.

Thanks for letting me serve
Shayne M.

AREA REPORTS:

GTO AREA REPORT

Greetings from GTO;

We made flyers with pull off tabs to post around the area on public bulletin boards. At our February meeting we attached the tabs to the bottoms of the poster board flyers and decided to ask the groups if there was willingness to except responsibility for posting and maintain the replacement of the tabs.

The local newspaper was contacted with meeting information to be published every other Saturday morning.

We also are putting together a presentation for professionals (parole officers, doctors etc) to

inform them about what N/A has to offer in the GTO area to the people that they would be coming in contact with. The plan is to have a presentation put together by the subcommittee to be given in front of the PI subcommittee and area for approval before having any kind of meeting with outside people.

The pager has been being carried by just two members but since the in loving service PI work shop given by Wes (which we at GTO are very grateful that he agreed to do) we have about eight members now that can rotate the responsibility of the pager. Out of twenty-eight calls only eight of them were from our area for our area. The remaining calls were from out of area or from friend and relatives asking for information.

We also emphasized to never do any PI service work by your self.

Bate Memorial Church ask for a speaker to address their youth group at a lock in sleep over at their church Mark G. and Jack P. agreed to go. The meeting went well with Jack P. giving his lead and answering questions afterward. The youth group leader was very grateful and felt that the children needed to here about the other end of drug abuse.

The web site has been updated with current meeting times and places.

The PI subcommittee also is planning a flyer day in April when the weather warms up.

Two meetings were left off the new schedule this information will be given to Wes so they can be included on the schedule this time.

Wednesday night 8:00pm
First Baptist Church
Church Life Center
1620 Winchester Ave.
Ashland, Ky 41101
Closed

Friday night 7:00pm
Calvary Episcopal Church
14th & Winchester Ave.
Ashland, KY 41101
Closed
(Entrance in alley @ back of the church)

H&I is taking meetings into two treatment faculties one on Monday night at which the panel leader says that the meetings are well attended (about thirty) and recovery is happening. We are seeing people from that faculty in our outside meetings. The other is a long-term treatment program for adolescents. Two different members changing every other week as panel leader share this meeting. The report from them is that the meeting is well attended. And we are seeing one of the formal residents at our outside meetings. We also are taking a male and female meeting into the western regional jail. The females are attending in the range twenty inmates per meeting. The male inmates are also attending in about the same numbers. Both male and female inmates have expressed how much they like and look forward to the meetings. The inmates also would like to see more meetings per month. Now that more members from our area are cleared to go in we will try to establish a meeting every other week. All the H&I members from the GTO area give a big heart felt thanks to the two members from the NANA area.

The In Loving Service event went very well there was excellent attendance from surrounding areas. Lasagna aroma filled the air making everyone hungry, after eating we all had a good time with the silent auction and danced well into the night. We give a big thank you to Kirby for his lead and efforts as DJ.

This report is compiled from the ASC meeting minutes
from the last three months.

Presented in loving service by **Jack P.**

MANA-

Mountain Area's Report to MRSCNA

April 2, 2005

The Mountain Area of Narcotics Anonymous met on March 26, 2005. There were 8 members present representing the Lewisburg Group, the We Do Group, and the Union Group. We were especially pleased to have three newcomers attend the area meeting.

There have been no changes in the meeting schedule this quarter; the area has at least one meeting every evening of the week except Monday.

The Lewisburg Group reported that attendance to their meetings is down a bit, with attendance ranging from 7-9 per meetings. The new Saturday meeting, especially, needs some support. The group is pleased that they have 5 newcomers who have been attending fairly regularly. Union's Sunday meeting continues, also, to need the support. But the door is open every Sunday for a basic text or literature study meeting. The We Do Recover group is holding it's own; they meet ___ times a week and have a Speaker meeting/pizza anniversary party the last Sunday of every month.

MANA celebrated 8 birthdays during the past quarter for a total clean time of 65 years!! The anniversaries ranged from a 23 year to two 1 years.

The Lewisburg Group continues to take an **H&I** meeting into Anthony Correctional Center once a month. The meeting night has been switched to Wednesdays. There has been some difficulty in scheduling on the part of the Anthony staff AND in finding the willingness in the area to participate in this activity, but the commitment is strong in the members who do carry the message. We purchased and received 50 Little White Books during the quarter for distribution during H&I meetings. This service needs some additional support.

MANA's (ad-hoc) **Phone Line** Committee is still concerned at the lack of pages sent to out area. The ASR did not have a very clear memory of the results of the "answering service experiment" which was performed at the January regional meeting, and she has been asked to bring this up again in April. MANA has only received 1 page in the past quarter.

Our members distribute Phone Line flyers on an on-going basis to fulfill our PI commitment. Other methods of sharing the messages beyond our area are still being discussed. In February, two members of our Lewisburg Group made a PI presentation to a Psychology class at New River Community and Technical College. We had a good response from the students and faculty. The ASR will be bringing up the issuer of publishing the 800 number in phone books again today. The number is indeed listed in at least the Lewisburg phone book, but we are still unclear about whether the area should be paying for this. In addition, the MANA members have asked that their concern over the way the two Lewisburg group are listed in the Regional Meeting Schedule be revisited today. We feel that it may be confusing to addicts and to the answering service when they see Lewisburg listed in two separate Areas.

The Area has asked the ASR to make a suggestion to the Regional **Convention** subcommittee that there be more family friendly activities at the Fall and Spring Conventions – including babysitting and children's activities as well as some meetings for non-addict spouses.

The ASR has been asked to bring up the issuer of subcommittee reports in the minutes. This is the method for maintaining accountability to our areas and on down to our groups. There seem to

be a number of reports that are missing in the minutes of the past few quarters. MANA asks the sub-committee chairs to please be more diligent about filing their subcommittee reports.

Final plans were made for our 14th Annual Fellowship in the Forest Campout. It will be at Lake Sherwood the weekend of July 22, 23, and 24. Flyers will be distributed at this meeting today. We greedily invite everyone to share in this activity! The more people we have, the more recovery we can share!! We also made tentative plans for an Area picnic at the Island Park in Ronceverte earlier in the summer.

After the Area meeting, the Lewisburg Group sponsored a bowling party, in lieu of our normal Saturday meeting as the church was using our meeting room during Easter weekend. Our scores ranged from 249 down to.... well, we really don't want to say how far down the scores went, but we had a great time.

MANA thanks the Region for this opportunity to share our joys and concerns.

Gratefully submitted by

Kay M

MANA ASR

NANA-

We are doing well. We are reaping the rewards from service work. We have seen an increase # in our meeting attendances & have group members. We just did a PI Flyer day 2 weekends ago. We are continuing to distribute meeting schedules and are getting ready to try to see how the NA business cards due in a couple of pharmacies to see how they go over. Our H&I is still meeting at Tiger H. Morton Juvenile Center on the 1st & 3rd Tues. of each month @ 6:30 pm. Randy Mann contacted me about doing an H&I meeting at South Central Regional Jail. I have filled out all the paper forms and I'm waiting for him to get back with me. Our 3 activities will be held at the 12-step retreat, the picnic at the wave pool & Thanks Giving it away. Dates, times, & places will be revealed at a later date. We do have some concerns about the phone line service not following procedure. We have a \$200 dollar donation to the Region.

Grateful to be of service,
Andy H., NANA ASR

AFASCNA-

Dear Family,

The Foothills is doing well. We have lost one meeting due to lack of attendance, the Wednesday noon meeting in Parkersburg, but the rest of the groups seem to be surviving. We recently had our St. Patty's Day Fundraiser that was an enormous success! We raised a good amount of \$ for books in our area. It was very well attended thanks to all who supported us. We also have our Freedom Day Blast XX coming up July 4, 2005 at Bob Evans Farm in Rio Grande, OH at the shelter across from the restaurant. We have elections coming up for trusted servants in Area so hopefully there will be two of us from Appy. The new pager was also purchased the other day cause we have not had a pager for a couple months. And we would like to request a phone line & H&I workshop in the near future. Thanks,

In Loving Service,
Jesse D.

NCWVASCNA-

April NCWVASCNA Report

Greetings from the North Central Area. We are happy to announce a new home group with 3 new meetings and another meeting in Elkins relisted. The new meetings are in Buckanon.

In January we had a H&I learning day with a phone line workshop. 3 new phone line workers were added, so our beeper is being answered.

We still are doing 4 H&I meetings and they are doing well, but in the opinion of this ASR we could expand.

On April 10 our PI subcommittee will be meeting to discuss doing a mailing real soon.

Our spaghetti dinner was moved from March to April 16. Come join us for good food, a surprise auction, a speaker and a lot of fellowship. Don't forget about our annual picnic in August.

So in closing, the word is getting out there and we are recovering in the spiritual Mecca, with love and service Jerry A. and Trevor N..

FANA-

METRO VALLEY-

SCURA-

**OLD BUSINESS
NEW BUSINESS**

MOTION #1: Maker: NANA Area To have the phone line service give out meeting information and if need be to page put a member to talk to the caller.

Intent: To make better use of our service.

Result: For ___ Against ___ Abstain ___ **MOTION TABLED**

MOTION #2: Maker: Subcommittee To add an astric* to the city of Lewisburg on the regional meeting schedules. At the bottom of the page an astric* would be added with the notation "Please note both Freedom and Mountain Areas list Lewisburg meetings".

Intent: To address an issue an area had about the meeting schedules.

Result: For ___ Against ___ Abstain ___ **MOTION TABLED**

MOTION #3: Maker: Subcommittee PI That we change the front of the meeting schedule to #16 on the sheet of examples that were in the January 2005 minutes.

Intent: To fulfill a motion from the committee.

Result: For ___ Against ___ Abstain ___ **MOTION TABLED**

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

FANA-

Appalachian Foothills-

North Central-

MANA-

14th Annual Fellowship in the Forest

July 22, 23, & 24

Campout will be held at Sherwood Lake at the group campsite. This is a free event honoring the seventh tradition. Everyone is welcome. Any questions call Cooper or Candie at 304 645-5037 or Kay at 304 647-2813

NANA-

ADDENDUM:

MRSCNA Agenda: Saturday July 9, 2005 and Sunday July 10, 2005

RSC will begin at 12:00 noon on Saturday.

Convention Committee 3:00 - 5:00

Dinner 5:00-6:00

Subcommittees 6:00 – whenever committee decides

RSC will resume on Sunday at 9:00 AM and continue until business has been completed